
 

NC DEPARTMENT OF 
HEALTH AND 
HUMAN SERVICES 
 

 
ROY COOPER  •  Governor 
KODY H. KINSLEY  •  Secretary 

MARK PAYNE  •  Director, Division of Health Service Regulation 

 

NC DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES • DIVISION OF HEALTH SERVICE REGULATION 

HEALTHCARE PLANNING AND CERTIFICATE OF NEED SECTION 

LOCATION: 809 Ruggles Drive, Edgerton Building, Raleigh, NC 27603 
MAILING ADDRESS: 809 Ruggles Drive, 2704 Mail Service Center, Raleigh, NC 27699-2704 

https://info.ncdhhs.gov/dhsr/ • TEL: 919-855-3873  

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY / AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYER 

VIA EMAIL ONLY 
March 24, 2022 
 
Gary S. Qualls 
gary.qualls@klgates.com 
 
Exempt from Review – Replacement Equipment 
Record #: 3847 
Date of Request: March 16, 2022 
Facility Name: Carolinas Medical Center 
FID #: 943070 
Business Name: The Charlotte-Mecklenburg Hospital Authority 
Business #: 1770 
Project Description: Replace existing heart/lung bypass machine  
County: Mecklenburg 
 
Dear Mr. Qualls: 
 
The Healthcare Planning and Certificate of Need Section, Division of Health Service Regulation 
(Agency), determined that the above referenced project is exempt from certificate of need review in 
accordance with G.S. 131E-184(a)(7). Therefore, you may proceed to acquire without a certificate of need 
the newer model LivaNova SRD S5 Heart Lung Perfusion System to replace the LivaNova SRD S5 Heart 
Lung Perfusion System (ID #48E01770). This determination is based on your representations that the 
existing unit will be sold or otherwise disposed of and will not be used again in the State without first 
obtaining a certificate of need if one is required. Please see the Agency’s No Review determination 
(Record #3848) regarding the change of site of the replacement heart/lung bypass machine from Carolinas 
Medical Center to Atrium Health Pineville. 
 
It should be noted that the Agency's position is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any 
change in facts as represented would require further consideration by this office and a separate 
determination. If you have any questions concerning this matter, please feel free to contact this office.  
 
Sincerely, 

Julie M. Faenza 
Project Analyst 
 

 
Micheala Mitchell 
Chief 
 
cc. Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section, DHSR 
 








































































































































































